

William D. McElroy to be guest speaker at meeting of the Oceanside and El Camino Rotaries

March 14, 1979

William D. McElroy, chancellor of the University of California, San Diego, will be the guest speaker at a combined meeting of the Oceanside and El Camino Rotaries on Friday, March 30.

Dr. McElroy, chief administrator of UCSD since 1971, will speak to the groups on the relationship of the instructional and research programs of the San Diego campus and the University of California to the economy of California. In addition, McElroy will comment on the value of basic scientific research to the productivity of the nation.

McElroy served as the director of the National Science Foundation in Washington, D.C., during 1969-71 and was previously professor and chairman of the biology department at Johns Hopkins University. During 1976, he was the president of the American Association for the Advancement of Science. He is the author of "Cell Physiology and Biochemistry" and co-author of "Modern Cell Biology."

The Oceanside and El Camino Rotary clubs sponsor joint meetings annually which bring together their combined membership of 160 businessmen and professionals. President of the Oceanside club is Jack Rosenquist, fire chief of Oceanside, and president of the El Camino club is Walter G. Ulloa, CPA. The March 30 meeting will be held at noon at the El Camino Country Club.

For information contact: Chuck Colgan

(March 14, 1979)